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Principal’s Report 

Newsletter 1 – Term 4 

Thank you to all of the wonderful parents, students and staff that have made me feel so welcome this week as I have joined Deanmore 

Primary School.  Our Deanmore kids are fantastic.  The respect they have shown to myself and each other has been noticed.  It is clear 

they care for our school and our community through their actions and their words.    

 

I have had an extensive handover with previous Principal, George Craig and will continue to liaise with him as I get to know the school in 

depth.  The work that has been undertaken at Deanmore Primary School will be consolidated over the coming months and continue 

towards the delivery of the targets and milestones set out in the School Business Plan 2018-2020.   

 

I look forward to continuing a strong partnership with Jodee Eaves, School Board Chair, and all of our Board Members to promote     

governance and community voice in the school.  I thank Jodee for being proactive in welcoming me to the school community and    

bringing me up to speed on the work of the School Board.  I equally am excited to meet with our P&C Executive and members, and work 

along side them to promote unity and community in our great school. 

 

I would like to thank Mrs Narelle Morisey for the incredible leadership she has provided at Deanmore Primary School in her time here.  

The role she has played in our school’s significant change and growth, particularly since 2017, cannot be understated.  Personally, I 

would also like to thank Narelle for her support, experience and expertise this week.  I am sure you join me in congratulating Narelle on 

this achievement and wish her all the best on her new adventure as foundation Deputy Principal at the new school in Caversham.   

Jacquie Cooper 

Principal 

Please be aware that P & C Donations for ICT Contributions are separate to  

Deanmore Primary School .  

Please check bank details are the P & C’s account before depositing money. 

Please notify the front office via email if your child/children will not be attending 

Deanmore Primary School in 2020 

Requests for student placements in 2020 can be made via email.  Only requests  

submitted prior to 8/11/2019 will be taken into consideration. 

deanmore.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
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DEPUTY Principal’s REPORT 

Goodbye from Mrs Morisey 

It’s never easy saying goodbye.  

As I look back on my time at Deanmore Primary School, I am so grateful for our community, staff and students. You have all made it a 

pleasure to come to work every day. I will always remember my time here with fondness, and leave wishing our students a bright and 

successful future. 

Parents, I want to thank you for bringing your children to our school and trusting us with them every day. I especially want to thank you 

for raising such an amazing group of people. To be departing from this community – this family – fills me with incredible sadness. So many 

relationships have been formed and my respect for every one of these relationships is utmost. 

Being at Deanmore, your children have taught me:  

how to be an effective teacher and leader;  

to have a willingness to take risks;  

to be kind; and  

to be myself.  

I am forever grateful for these lessons and I will continue to do my best to apply these in my future endeavours.   

For me, this school has been a vibrant, exciting place as we have implemented many initiatives. Without your support, these initiatives 

would not of succeeded. I am proud of the growth and confident in the direction that Deanmore Primary School is headed.  

Please share with your children my goodbye and let them know, wherever their future leads them, I will be cheering for them.  I am    

looking forward to updates about their lives and seeing where their education leads them.  

 

Swimming Lessons 

Thank you to the families that have returned their child/ren swimming notes with payment. The deadline for the Year 4, 5 and 6        

swimming lessons has closed. Please contact the front office or return forms with payment by Monday 28th October. Thank you. 

Woolworths Earn and Learn 

Thank you to everyone who contributed in assisting the school with collecting the Woolworths Earn and Learn stickers. With your        

contributions, the school was able to select the below guided reading resources. 

                                                                                



 

Scoliosis is an abnormal sideways curvature of the spine. It can be detected by a simple examination of the back. 

The normal spine has three curves – one in the neck, on in the upper back and one in the lower back. These 
curves can be seen from the side, but when you look from behind the spine should appear straight. If the spine 
has a sideways curve, this is scoliosis. 

An information leaflet about Scoliosis will be distributed to all year 6 students. Please read through the 

information provided and check your child for scoliosis as described in the leaflet. 

Colour blindness means that a person cannot distinguish some colours or see the colours differently to other 

people. Very few people who are colour blind are ‘blind’ to all colours. Commonly, the colours seen differently 
are greens, yellows, oranges and reds. 
 
An information leaflet on colour blindness will be distributed to all year 6 students in term 4. Please take the time 
to read the pamphlet. 
 
For more information see the Colour Blind Awareness and Support Group on 

 http://www.members.optusnet.com.au/~doverton/ 
 
If you have any concerns, colour vision testing can be performed by some general practitioners, eye specialists or 
optometrists.  

 

 

Deanmore Primary School Payments 

 

When paying into the Deamore Primary School account please write your childs  surname and what you are paying for. 

Our bank account details are: 

 

Account Name: Deanmore Primary School 

BSB:              306 073 

Account Number: 1006385 

 

 

Payments of cash or cheque in envelopes are to be placed in the  blue boxes outside the  office. 

PLEASE PAY EXACT AMOUNT AS NO CHANGE CAN BE GIVEN. 

 

 

 

 

Information from the school nurse 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http:%2F%2Fwww.members.optusnet.com.au%2F~doverton%2F&data=02%7C01%7Ctonya.oneill%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cd1edf2d3cd9a4946bd2508d7514587a7%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637067231371900312&sdat


 

 
Merit and Value Awards 

Congratulations! 
 
 
 

    Merit    Value 

 

 Room  D1 William Whittaker Willow Neason       

 Room D2 Finn Caldwell Caitlyn Pfammatter      

 Room          D3 Ryley Woods Amelie Boucher    

 Room   D4 Georgina Coates Hannah Macaulay     

 Room  D5 Ruben Bligh-Clarke Jasmin Devellerez 

    

          Room    M1 Ellie Reichelt Christina Shepherd    

 Room M2 Mahli Morris Lili Khaliqy       

 Room  M3 Anton Kemps Sophie Currall       

 Room  M4 Lola Hooley Eve Alexander      

 Room          M5 Hunter Yates Grace McConaghy     

 Room  M6 Dustin Thomas Noah Keegan    

 

 Room  K1 Loralei Nurse Jessica Bovell      

 Room  K2 Sienna Mulhall Miles Burnite      

 Room  K3 Charlie Waller Ivy Hall       

 Room  K4 Aimee Lucas William Anderson-Nicholls    

  

 Room  G1 Samuel Marshall Tippy Harvey      

 Room  G2 Toby Lewis Scarlett Stanton     

 Room  G3 Noah Brown-Neaves Troy Inman   

    

  

 Science  Ella Hart   

 

 Lote  Finn Caldwell 

  

 Sport                            Troy Inman 

    

 



 


